
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                                                      
June 2020 

Date Unit Description 
6/2/2020 8th MCD, WRR At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 

Recruit Depot San Diego, Gunnery Sergeant 
J. E. Lesueur was convicted by a military 
judge, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
indecent conduct, adultery, and dereliction 
of duty.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 90 days of hard labor, 
forfeiture of $250.00 pay per month for a 
period of 6 months, reduction to E-5, and a 
reprimand.  The pre-trial agreement did not 
impact the sentence.   

6/5/2020 Guard Co, 
Marine 
Barracks 
Washington 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Quantico, Lance Corporal A. M. Johnson 
was convicted by a military judge, pursuant 
to the accused’s pleas, of dereliction of 
duty and involuntary manslaughter.   
Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to 60 
months of confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge. 

6/9/2020 1st Mar RBn,   
MRR,         
MARSOC 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Corporal C. N. 
Taravella was convicted by a military 
judge, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
wrongful distribution of controlled 
substances.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 3 months of confinement, 
forfeitures of 2/3 pay per month for a 
period of 3 months, and reduction to E-1.   

6/10/2020 9th CommBn,       
1 MIG, 1 MEF 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal D. 
Lopez was convicted by a military judge, 
pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of making 
a false official statement and wrongful use 
of a controlled substance.  Consistent with 
the plea agreement, the military judge 
sentenced the accused to 90 days of 
confinement and reduction to E-1.   

6/11/2020 1st Bn,        
11th MarReg,     
1st MarDiv 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Corporal K. K. 
Peterkin was convicted by a military judge, 
pursuant to the accused’s plea, of 
aggravated assault.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 12 months of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-



conduct discharge.  The pre-trial agreement 
did not impact on the sentence.   

6/11/2020 2d Bn,          
4th Mar,        

5th MarReg,     
1st MarDiv 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal B. J. 
Conley was convicted by a military judge, 
pursuant to the accused’s plea, of battery.   
Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 
months of confinement, forfeiture of $1,155 
for 1 month, and reduction to E-1.   

6/11/2020 VMGR-152, 
MAG-12, 1st 

MAW 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Air Station Iwakuni, Sergeant J. M. Lee was 
convicted by a military judge, pursuant to 
the accused’s pleas, of violation of a 
lawful general order, making a false 
official statement, wrongful possession of 
a controlled substance, and wrongful use of 
a controlled substance.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 14 days 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed 
to disapprove any punitive discharge, 
confinement, forfeiture, fine, and/or any 
other lawful punishment.  

6/11/2020 HQBn, 2d 
MarDiv 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a panel of officers and 
enlisted members acquitted a Sergeant of 
all charges and specifications.  

6/12/2020 VMFA 323,       
MAG 11,          
3d MAW 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Air Station Miramar, Staff Sergeant D. E. 
Tabor was convicted by a military judge, 
pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
committing a lewd act upon child and 
indecent language.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 7 years and 6 
months of confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pre-trial agreement, the convening 
authority agreed to suspend all confinement 
in excess of 60 months for a period of 12 
months after the convening authority’s 
action, at which time, unless sooner 
vacated, the suspended portion will be 
remitted. 



6/15/2020 H&S Bn, 
MCIPAC 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Butler, Lance Corporal B. A. 
Taylor was convicted by a military judge, 
pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of sexual 
assault of a child, sexual abuse of a 
child, and solicitation of child 
pornography.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 96 months of confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.   

6/15/2020 3rd Bn, 2nd 
MarRed, 2d 
MarDiv 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a military judge 
convicted Private K. M. Borwornthammarat, 
pursuant to the accused’s plea, of 
aggravated assault.  Consistent with the 
plea agreement, the military judge 
sentenced the accused to 18 months of 
confinement and a dishonorable discharge.   

6/16/2020 9th CommBn,       
1 MIG, 1 MEF 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Private First Class P. 
J. Pruitt was convicted by a military 
judge, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
wrongful use and possession of controlled 
substances and obstruction of justice.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to 90 
days of confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad conduct discharge.   

6/19/2020 2d Bn, 6th 
MarReg, 2d 
MarDiv 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a panel of officer and 
enlisted members convicted Lance Corporal 
C. J. Murphy of abusive sexual contact.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to 
6 months of confinement, total forfeitures, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge.   

6/20/2020 MCLB Albany At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Logistics Base Albany, a Sergeant was 
acquitted of all charges and specifications 
by a panel of officer and enlisted members. 



6/22/2020 1st TSB,        
CLR 1,          
1st MLG 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Sergeant C. J. Gunther 
was convicted by a military judge, pursuant 
to the accused’s pleas, of wrongful 
distribution of controlled substances and 
obstruction of justice.  Consistent with 
the plea agreement, the military judge 
sentenced the accused to 14 months of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 
conduct discharge. 

6/23/2020 3d AABn,        
1st MarDiv 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Corporal J. 
Dejesusrivera was convicted by a military 
judge, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
fleeing apprehension, wrongful possession 
of a controlled substance, and drunk 
driving resulting in injury.  Consistent 
with the plea agreement, the military judge 
sentenced the accused to 180 days of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad 
conduct discharge.   

6/24/2020 Blount 
Island 
Command 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Logistics Base Albany, Sergeant A. W. Lee 
was convicted by a military judge of 
indecent conduct and adultery.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 120 
days of confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad conduct discharge.  

6/24/2020 Spt Bn, II 
MEF 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a military judge 
convicted Lance Corporal B. Fuster, 
pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
conspiracy, violation of a lawful general 
order, battery, and unlawful entry.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to 
four months of confinement, reduction to E-
1, and a bad conduct discharge.   

6/24/2020 MWSS-371,       
MAG 13,          
3d MAW 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Air Station Yuma, Lance Corporal A. C. 
Sandoval was convicted by a military judge, 
pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
attempted unlawful entry, battery, and 
unlawful entry.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 3 months of confinement, 
forfeitures of $1,120 pay per month for a 
period of 10 months, reduction to E-1, 



restriction for 60 days, hard labor for 60 
days, and a bad conduct discharge.   

6/26/2020 MALS-36, 
MAG-36, 1st 

MAW 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Butler, Private First Class A. M. 
Trevino was convicted by a military judge, 
pursuant to the accused’s plea, of sexual 
assault without the consent of the other 
person.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 15 months of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  There was no plea agreement.  

6/30/2020 HQ & HQ Spt 
Sqdn, MCAS 
New River 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a military judge 
convicted Lance Corporal J. M. Evans, 
pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
unauthorized absence, resisting 
apprehension, child endangerment, domestic 
violence, battery, and assault upon a 
military or civilian law enforcement 
officer.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 6 months of confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge.  

6/30/2020 2d Tank Bn, 
2d MarDiv 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Lejeune, a military judge 
convicted Lance Corporal D. A. Castro of 
sexual assault of a child, production of 
child pornography, and possession, 
receiving, or viewing child pornography. 
Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to 46 
months of confinement, total forfeiture of 
all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  

6/30/2020 1st Radio 
Bn, 1 MIG, 1 

MEF 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, Lance Corporal J. A. 
Johnson was convicted by a military judge 
of willfully disobeying a superior 
commissioned officer, violating a lawful 
general order, and transporting and moving 
aliens within the United States [8 U.S.C. 
1324].  Consistent with the plea agreement, 
the military judge sentenced the accused to 
180 days of confinement, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad-conduct discharge.   



6/30/2020 3d Bn,         
11th MarReg,    
1st MarDiv 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps 
Air Ground Combat Center Twentynine Palms, 
Gunnery Sergeant A. Del Carmen was 
convicted by a military judge, pursuant to 
the accused’s pleas, of violation of a 
lawful general order, failing to obey an 
other lawful order, dereliction of duty, 
extramarital sexual conduct, and making a 
false official statement.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 5 months of 
confinement, forfeiture of 2/3 pay per 
month for a period of 5 months, and 
reduction to E-1.  Pursuant to a pre-trial 
agreement, the convening authority agreed 
to disapprove any adjudged forfeitures; the 
pre-trial agreement otherwise did not 
impact the sentence. 

 


